Agenda

Special Education Parent Advisory Council (PAC)

St. Croix River Education District

April 20, 2010

6:00 – 8:00 

To support families as they navigate through the educational system so their children can reach their full potential
In attendance: Kris Gross, Mary Fowler-Wacholz, Holly Windram (Sped Director), Marleen Zak (Secondary Transition Collaborative Planner)
1. Introductions

2. Transition Planning Event-Marleen Zak

Marleen talked about her role this year and interagency relationships.  Marleen discussed the role of the CTICs.  Reminded group about the Transition Expo on April 27th that is held annually.  Asked for feedback on how to help meet the needs of parents of students with disabilities on issues related to adult living after high school.  There were two specific items: 

a) What would parents like to see at the Transition Expo for 2011?

b) What are overall parent/family training needs? Anything on August 26th or a future day?
a. Communication! Start early  - at ninth grade. A part of the service is to families and supporting them to support.  

b. Conversations need to be happening for all students with disabilities regardless of label or educational needs student.

c. There is no cookie cutter transition plan.

d. I don’t even know what questions to ask.  Training for parents on “What should I know?” “What do I need to ask?”

e. How to give kids “permission” to try some thing and fail before they find what is the best fit for them.  How to teach that failure is really an opportunity?

Offer a parent training or workshop through the SCRED PAC just on transition called “Oh No! My Child is 18! What do I do?” and create some handouts/information for parents to have.
3. Sped Info Nights  De-Briefing (March and April)
Discussed low turnout for the past two nights.  Felt that parents are overwhelmed and busy, and just don’t have time for one more thing.  Parents also might feel embarrassed to show up and draw attention to them as being “inadequate.” 
Have a table at P-T conferences at the various buildings. *

**Holly – Gather PT conference in the districts – get dates/times.  Communicate with building Principals to have a table with a SCRED PAC member and a SCRED person.  Have a “SCRED Info” flyer, a Sped FAQs/101 handout (put the top 5 FAQs, the SCRED website, and some contact info., and join the SCRED PAC– plenty for one handout), and a handout that teachers can give to parents they meet with.  Create a little info packet. Put on next PAC agenda to follow-up. Have a box and notecards for parents to write questions they have.
Do a mailing to all parents of students on IEPs with this info.
4. Fall Kick Off  -  Group agreed to host this again. A joint event with Paradise Pride, maybe. Holly will contact Lori.  Target the elementary kids.  Fall Kick-Off will be on September 16th or  23rd , 2010. Holly will talk to Lori.
IDEA: SCRED PAC host open gym nights for elementary special education students. Music, balls,  kids can play and run around. Families can come together.  Opportunity for networking among parents of students in special education.  Pilot in one district to give it a shot.   Maybe in CL and NB???
5. ADSIS 
Holly updated on districts’ applications for 2010-2011, and progress with ADSIS programs for 2009-2010.

6. 2010-2011 PAC Meeting Schedule
Talked about rotating where the meetings are held.  Maybe hold the meetings to reflect the parents that show up regularly.  Tabled till June meeting.

June 1, 2010 – ADD THIS MEETING.

